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STATE, TRIBAL AND FEDERAL LEADERS MEET TO RESTORE VIEWS IN NATIONAL PARKS, WILDERNESS AREAS AND PROTECT PUBLIC HEALTH

June 10, 2004, Red Bank, New Jersey

The Mid-Atlantic/Northeast Visibility Union (MANE-VU) concluded its annual Board meeting on Thursday, June 10, 2004, in Red Bank, New Jersey, recommending that the group use EPA’s definition of “Natural Background” conditions, the goal of the regional haze program, and encouraging other regions to do the same.  The group also decided not to exempt any sources from the control technology called for in the regional haze rule, and to strongly encourage EPA and other regions to regulate these sources consistently.    
At the meeting, MANE-VU introduced its new Chair, John Banks of the Penobscot Nation, and its new Vice Chair, Kathleen McGinty, Secretary of the Pennsylvania Department of Environmental Protection.   

“I am honored to work with the Commissioners and Air Directors of the 12 states and 2 Tribes on the important effort of reducing haze at our parks and reservations, not only for the improved visibility, but for the thousands of lives that will be saved each year by us meeting our air quality goals” said Mr.  Banks, 

In response to the news that the Mid-Atlantic Northeast Regional Visibility Union (MANE-VU) had unanimously elected John Banks to be its new Chair, EPA Administrator Michael Leavitt said "It's very gratifying to see a Tribal representative elected to lead such an important multi-State and Tribal organization as MANE-VU.  EPA views Tribal governments as important partners in environmental protection, and I strongly encourage their participation to address important regional and national issues like regional haze."

“MANE-VU is bringing together the best expertise in the nation to take on the pollution that clouds our view and impairs our health.  Pennsylvania is pleased to contribute to this important work, and I personally am honored to work under John’s capable lead,” said Secretary McGinty.

Former Chair Christopher Recchia of Vermont said “I am very excited to transition this work to such a great team and the leadership found in both Director Banks and Secretary McGinty, and the fact that we have a Native American chair is a tribute to the region’s commitment to supporting and involving the tribes as we work to improve air quality on Tribal lands as well as in our national parks.”  (Recchia was formerly Commissioner of the Vermont Department of Environmental Protection and now serves as MANE-VU’s Executive Director).

Major discussion topics of the MANE-VU meeting included continued evaluation of what pollutants cause regional haze and destroy the visibility at our parks, the health effects of the problem, and how to best address the goal of returning air quality to natural conditions.  Actions included a decision on what “natural background” levels in the region are, and what reductions in emissions will be needed to achieve the goals under the regional haze program.  MANE-VU members also discussed the implications of the Best Available Retrofit Technology (BART) rule in the region, which was recently released by the U.S. EPA.

MANE-VU was formed to encourage a coordinated approach to meeting the requirements of EPA's regional haze rules and reducing visibility impairment in major national parks and wilderness areas in the Northeast and Mid-Atlantic region.  Members include Connecticut, Delaware, the District of Columbia, Maine, Maryland, Massachusetts, New Hampshire, New Jersey, New York, Pennsylvania, the Penobscot Indian Nation, Rhode Island, the St. Regis Mohawk Tribe, and Vermont.  Also participating as non-voting members of MANE-VU are the U.S. Environmental Protection Agency, the National Park Service, the U.S. Fish and Wildlife Service, and the U.S. Forest Service.    MANE-VU provides technical assessments and assistance to its members, evaluates linkages to other regional air pollution issues, provides a forum for discussion, and encourages coordinated actions. MANE-VU also facilitates coordination with other regions. 

